Notice of Extra-ordinary Meeting

Notice is given that an Extra-ordinary Meeting of the members of the Erlton Community Association (Incorporation #50218396) will be held as follows:

Date: Wednesday April 9, 2014

Time: 7:00pm – 9:00pm

Location: Talisman Centre (Riverview Room)

This meeting has been called to address the appointment of new directors to meet the requirements of 2 D) of the registered By-Laws “The Board of Directors shall consist of not less than five (5) members.”
These immediate vacancies are a result of the resignations of the:
· President

· Vice President

· Secretary

· Parks and Recreation Chair   

In that the By-Laws state 3 A) “Officers shall be elected by majority vote at each annual meeting except at the first annual general meeting where the interim officers may become the elected officers by a majority vote of those present.” And 2 H) “Should a seat on the Board of Directors become vacant for any reason, the Board shall fill such a vacancy subject to the approval of the Association membership at the next general meeting.”
It's been confirmed with Alberta Registries that the only valid Erlton Community Association Bylaws are those filed with the Registrar of Corporations and registered on November 14th, 1979, is attached for your information.

In keeping with the spirit of proper procedure and Robert’s Rules of Order an open election process by the membership to fill all vacant Directors positions is in the best interest of Erlton Community Association. At present there are the four (4) vacancies created by resignations and five (5) listed in the bylaws which apparently were not previously filled.
The membership will be asked to approve a professional unbiased Pro – Tem Chairperson for the election process.
The process shall be:

1. To call for nominations from the floor for the position of Director to fulfill the responsibilities of the Officers: President, Vice-President, and Secretary until the next Annual General Meeting.
2. To call for nominations from the floor for the members wishing to become Directors.

3. Each member in good standing shall have one vote for each position to be filled, which must be cast in person and not by proxy.

Upon completion of elections and closure of this Extra – Ordinary meeting; it is anticipated there will be a Board of Directors meeting.
